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SINGAPORE (S&P Global Ratings) Sept. 26, 2016--Services trade in Asia-Pacific
has a significant and growing role in the region, said S&P Global Ratings in a
report published today titled "How Well Do Services Trade Data Tell The
Asia-Pacific Story?"

Our study of Asia-Pacific services trade data showed they are an essential
complement to goods trade developments, and are therefore a necessary part of
the macro and credit analysis toolkit.

Export competitiveness in services is rising in all key economies and in most
key services trade categories in Asia-Pacific. But the region has only
recently caught up with the global averages. Moreover, competitiveness lines
up well with general levels of economic development.

"The services trade picture fits nicely into Asia-Pacific's macro
rebalancing," said Paul Gruenwald, S&P Global Ratings' Asia-Pacific chief
economist. "Industrialization and moving up the goods value chain will still
be important, but the rise of services as the region continues to converge
with the advanced economies looks likely to gain steam despite slower growth."

Trade in services will flow naturally from the ongoing macroeconomic
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developments in the region, the report argues. This is in contrast to
Asia-Pacific's trade in goods, which was identified (and actively supported)
by policymakers across the region as the driver of growth.

On the credit side, the prospects from this are mainly positive as well.
Services are a less credit intensive form of activity than goods (whether
traded or not). Hence, the movement toward more services intensive growth and
trade as the region continues to experience rising income and an expanding
middle class should be a source of comfort in terms of financial
sustainability.

"Despite the growth of services trade, the overinvestment in mostly
state-controlled firms stemming from over-borrowing may continue as
policymakers cling to the old model. There does appear to be a trade-off
between more control in the form of industrial and state-led growth, and more
sustainability in the form of less credit intensive but less centralized,
services-led growth," Mr. Gruenwald said.

Only a rating committee may determine a rating action and this report does not
constitute a rating action.

The report is available to subscribers of RatingsDirect at
www.globalcreditportal.com and at www.spcapitaliq.com. If you are not a
RatingsDirect subscriber, you may purchase a copy of the report by calling (1)
212-438-7280 or sending an e-mail to research_request@spglobal.com. Ratings
information can also be found on the S&P Global Ratings' public website by
using the Ratings search box located in the left column at
www.standardandpoors.com. Members of the media may request a copy of this
report by contacting the media representative provided.
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